
 

 The School Lunch Tray: April 17, 2024 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 1 of 4 

Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 
 
The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) weekly email 
notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition programs. This week’s 
topics are listed below. 
 
Action Items 

• None 
 
Need to Know 

• Table Talk Tomorrow: Thursday, April 18, 2024: Launch of Connecticut’s Local Food for Schools 
Incentive Program (LFSIP) 

• Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) Annual Notification of Local Educational Agencies (LEAs) 
for school year 2024-25 

• Summer Electronic Benefits Transfer (SEBT) Starts Summer 2024 
• Resource Roundup: Requirements for Field Trip Meals in the National School Lunch Program and 

School Breakfast Program 
 

Good to Know 
• None 

 
Please review and share with appropriate staff members. For previous versions of the School Lunch Tray, 
visit the CSDE’s School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
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Need to Know 
 

Table Talk Tomorrow: Thursday, April 18, 2024: Launch of Connecticut’s Local Food for Schools 
Incentive Program (LFSIP) 

Join the CSDE’s school nutrition programs staff tomorrow from 2:00-3:00 p.m. for this week’s Table Talk. 
This week, the CSDE will be joined by staff from the Connecticut Department of Agriculture to discuss the 
Local Food for Schools Incentive Program (LFSIP). To submit questions in advance, visit 
https://forms.office.com/g/GWS7DCbbg0. 
 
Registration is not required. Please use the link below to join Table Talk on Microsoft Teams. 
 
Microsoft Teams meeting  
Join on your computer, mobile app or room device  
Click here to join the meeting  
Meeting ID: 225 336 668 44  
Passcode: muTuBy  
Download Teams | Join on the web 
 
Or call in (audio only)  
+1 860-840-2075,,327687577#   United States, Hartford  
Phone Conference ID: 327 687 577#  
Find a local number | Reset PIN  
Learn More | Meeting options  
 

 

Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) Annual Notification of Local Educational Agencies (LEAs) for 
school year 2024-25 

The CEP Annual Notification of LEAs for school year 2024-25 is now available on the Eligibility section of 
the CSDE’s CEP webpage. The data used to generate these lists may not be fully reflective of the number 
of identified students and are intended only for informational purposes. The data do not confer final LEA 
eligibility for participation in the CEP. LEAs are eligible to participate in the CEP if the Identified Student 
Percentage (ISP) for the entire district, groups of schools, or individual schools meets or exceeds 25 
percent. 
 

• List of Eligible and Near-eligible Connecticut LEAs (Districts)  
• List of Eligible and Near-eligible Connecticut Schools  

 
The CSDE would like to thank all LEAs that submitted data to inform the eligibility lists. Information 
regarding the CEP application process for SY 2024-25 will be issued later. 
 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fg%2FGWS7DCbbg0&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295364820%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ww95lYMeKOYQGfZDb7xDEqwSjmZYXq%2FdAigfaWR1TkA%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522c77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295379048%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tlXqxgpmT2zacgKNWCwTIF7o1BK5gG018S8MLzh%2BRKQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fdownload-app&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295390097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xobsIE%2BF2intpkR1RFf7Bh3B1NM4SKJ2hfF0hlBUx4s%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.microsoft.com%2Fmicrosoft-teams%2Fjoin-a-meeting&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295396426%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=arJ%2BCUxV39S1xB9j2EbJeXDAVgIRAv0xh2WHhU0u%2FZ4%3D&reserved=0
tel:+18608402075,,327687577# 
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fd421ee46-7f6f-421b-9afc-aecbacb34cba%3Fid%3D327687577&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295402440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ticUpwl6L%2BKAdEK%2FhMtPyQS61R05hyg68fRokTHkv2c%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdialin.teams.microsoft.com%2Fusp%2Fpstnconferencing&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295409444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6TV9RoCmZj%2FROsANM8ycM%2BLvlhh1FoL36M5oWC7k908%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FJoinTeamsMeeting&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295415413%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=DGSjh7edMYRJL1EBYjWPBk7Yk%2BkLSkTdt8JsDKoaMPc%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2FmeetingOptions%2F%3ForganizerId%3Dc77ad3d5-3ba7-454f-b0b7-369ddf5f2a8a%26tenantId%3D118b7cfa-a3dd-48b9-b026-31ff69bb738b%26threadId%3D19_meeting_ZDFmNTRmNmYtZGQxOS00NThjLTk5NjAtMDI3ZTJmMGIzNmFj%40thread.v2%26messageId%3D0%26language%3Den-US&data=05%7C02%7Csusan.fiore%40ct.gov%7C968b04bc6dd84611356f08dc48e222b9%7C118b7cfaa3dd48b9b02631ff69bb738b%7C0%7C0%7C638465383295420917%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1TaY5rmPX%2BEvHBU%2BIt6VBesHWfNMzNUb14R0wxgoZyY%3D&reserved=0
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/community-eligibility-provision/eligibility
https://portal.ct.gov/sde/nutrition/community-eligibility-provision
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/cep/cep_annual_notification_lea.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/cep/cep_annual_notification_schools.pdf
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Resource Roundup: Requirements for Field Trip Meals in the National School Lunch Program and 
School Breakfast Program 

Meals served on field trips must meet specific requirements to be reimbursable. School food authorities 
(SFAs) must ensure that all school staff involved with field trips (including food service staff and non-food 
service staff such as teachers, teacher aides, and other applicable staff) understand and implement 
these requirements for off-site reimbursable meals. The CSDE’s Requirements for Field Trip Meals in the 
National School Lunch Program and School Breakfast Program provides guidance on allowable meal 
service methods for field trips and important tips for food safety and ensuring that meals are 
reimbursable, including point-of-service meal counts. 
 

 

Summer Electronic Benefits Transfer (SEBT) Starts Summer 2024 

The CSDE and Connecticut Department of Social Services (DSS) are launching Summer EBT (SEBT) for 
summer 2024. SEBT will provide households of children who are eligible for free or reduced-priced school 
meals with $120 per child in grocery benefits over the summer months. The CSDE will use the Public 
Student Information System (PSIS) to determine which students are “streamline eligible” for SEBT. 
Streamline eligible means that households with students eligible for free or reduced-priced students, as 
indicated in PSIS, will automatically receive the SEBT benefits without taking further action. Therefore, it 
is critically important that each student’s eligibility determinations and mailing addresses are current 
and correct. Additionally, all schools participating in the NSLP must ensure that the Direct Certification 
WebApp is matched weekly as required.  
 
Direct Certification Weekly matching is also required and critical for SFAs participating in the Community 
Eligibility Provision (CEP). Although weekly matching does not impact the SFA’s current claiming 
percentage, it will allow the CSDE to automatically issue SEBT benefits to all students who are directly 
certified for free or reduced-price meals and entitled to the SEBT benefits. The more children the CSDE 
and DSS can streamline certify, the less emails and phone calls districts will receive inquiring about 
SEBT.   
 
The CSDE sent a notification out to PSIS District Coordinators on April 8, 2024, regarding the CSDE 
collecting the most updated student mailing addresses for all students through PSIS in May. The 
timeframe to make these updates is May 3, 2024, through May 24, 2023. SFAs must also work with their 
PSIS District Coordinators to ensure that the correct and current student eligibility determinations are 
reported in PSIS.  
 
More information about SEBT will be coming soon. 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/forms/mealcount/requirements_field_trip_meals_nslp_sbp.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/sde/nutrition/nslp/forms/mealcount/requirements_field_trip_meals_nslp_sbp.pdf


 

 The School Lunch Tray: April 17, 2024 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education • Page 4 of 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In accordance with federal civil rights law and U.S. Department 

of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and policies, this 

institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, 

color, national origin, sex (including gender identity and sexual 

orientation), disability, age, or reprisal or retaliation for prior 

civil rights activity. 

 

Program information may be made available in languages other 

than English. Persons with disabilities who require alternative 

means of communication to obtain program information (e.g., 

Braille, large print, audiotape, American Sign Language), 

should contact the responsible state or local agency that 

administers the program or USDA’s TARGET Center at (202) 

720-2600 (voice and TTY) or contact USDA through the 

Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. 

 

To file a program discrimination complaint, a Complainant 

should complete a Form AD-3027, USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form which can be obtained online 

at: https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-

3027.pdf, from any USDA office, by calling (866) 632-9992, or 

by writing a letter addressed to USDA. The letter must contain 

the complainant’s name, address, telephone number, and a 

written description of the alleged discriminatory action in 

sufficient detail to inform the Assistant Secretary for Civil 

Rights (ASCR) about the nature and date of an alleged civil 

rights violation. The completed AD-3027 form or letter must be 

submitted to USDA by: 

1. mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture 

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 

1400 Independence Avenue, SW 

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410; or 

2. fax: (833) 256-1665 or (202) 690-7442; or 

3. email: program.intake@usda.gov 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of equal 

opportunity/affirmative action for all 

qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of race; color; religious creed; 

age; sex; pregnancy; sexual orientation; 

workplace hazards to reproductive systems, 

gender identity or expression; marital status; 

national origin; ancestry; retaliation for 

previously opposed discrimination or 

coercion, intellectual disability; genetic 

information; learning disability; physical 

disability (including, but not limited to, 

blindness); mental disability (past/present 

history thereof); military or veteran status; 

status as a victim of domestic violence; or 

criminal record in state employment, unless 

there is a bona fide occupational 

qualification excluding persons in any of the 

aforementioned protected classes. Inquiries 

regarding the Connecticut State Department 

of Education’s nondiscrimination policies 

should be directed to: Attorney Louis 

Todisco, Connecticut State Department of 

Education, by mail 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Hartford, CT 06103-1841; or by 

telephone 860-713-6594; or by email 

louis.todisco@ct.gov. 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 

School Lunch Tray and Table Talk webpage or contact the school nutrition programs staff 

at the Connecticut State Department of Education, Bureau of Child Nutrition Programs, 

450 Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. This document is 

available at https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/SLT_04_17_2024.pdf. 

https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/sites/default/files/documents/ad-3027.pdf
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov
mailto:louis.todisco@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-and-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/SLT/2024/SLT_04_17_2024.pdf

